DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 21 January 2015 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:   
Cllr E M Curtis - Chairman



Cllr R Clayton




Cllr J Garnett



Cllr S Plunkett

Mrs J Markham – Clerk



In attendance: Local Electors - 2





Cty Cllr R Heseltine

1. Apologies for Absence
Cllr M Billing
2. Disclosure of Interests
Members were invited to disclose any interests (not already listed in the Register of Interests) relevant to the business of the meeting, and, if appropriate, to request dispensation pursuant to paragraph 14 of the Council’s Code of Conduct to participate in the business under discussion and vote on the matter.

Additional Interests disclosed: None.

Dispensation Requests received: None.

3. Minutes of the Council Meeting on 17 December 2014
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on 17 December were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.

4. Matters Arising 
(i) District Council Ward Representative  The Chairman read out a note from District Cllr Knowles-Fitton, acknowledging his work with the Council over recent years.
(ii) Christmas Tree  It was noted that the Church Committee had thanked members for their donations for the purchase of the Christmas tree this year.
(iii) Besom Cottage Trees  The Clerk reported that the proposed removal of the trees had been publicised on the website, and an application had been made for permission for the works to be carried out (see Minute 8 below).
(iv) Budget and Precept 2015/16 The Clerk reported that the precept form had been submitted to the Billing Authority.  
(v) Recording of Meetings The Clerk noted that the new policy for the recording of meetings had been made available on the village website.
(vi) Low Lane road surface repairs It was reported that Highways had been advised of the condition of the road surface on Low Lane opposite Southview Cottages.
(vii) Cutting of roadside verges  The Clerk reported that Skipton Town Council had made initial enquiries as regards future responsibilities for the grass cutting contract, and had yet to hear back from the County Council.
5. Village Website
The Clerk reported that responses to the website questionnaire distributed over the Christmas period had been received, and the village email contact list had been updated.  A meeting had been held with website designers, Westbrook, and proposals for upgrading the website, estimated to cost some £750 +VAT, had been put forward.  The Clerk was asked to discuss the proposals further with Westbrook, and report back to a future meeting with a revised quotation.
6. Winter Weather
Cllr Garnett reported that, following the recent snowfall and with icy conditions continuing, local residents up Heights Lane had experienced access problems, and there had been some confusion as to current Highways policies for the gritting and clearing of minor roads.  This issue had been highlighted on a recent Look North television news broadcast.

During the discussion which ensued, Cty Cllr Heseltine advised that, following Government cuts to local authority funding, resources could not be made available for the treatment of priority 3 routes, and suggested that the matter should be taken up with MP, Julian Smith.  This was agreed, and the Clerk was asked to draft a letter for signature by the Chairman.
The Clerk also reported that the issues were being discussed with Skipton Town Council.  

Cllr Garnett undertook to ask a local gritting contractor to quote costs for treating the minor roads in the local area only. 
In this context, it was also noted that Rural Action Yorkshire were again this year offering some funding for winter weather schemes in local communities.

7. Street Lighting
The Clerk reported that, in accordance with the County Council’s Street Lighting Energy Reduction Programme, it was proposed that the majority of the street lights in the village would be switched off between midnight and 5am, in order to help generate savings and to reduce the NYCC’s carbon footprint.  Plans had been provided, and comments were invited by 20 March.  The footway lights provided by and maintained by the Parish Council would not be affected.

The plans were examined, and the proposals noted. 

8. Planning Appplications
Besom Cottage – Tree Works – Noted that, if a Tree Preservation Order had not been made by 3 February 2015, the work to remove two sycamores could proceed.  The Clerk was authorised to inform the arborist accordingly. 

9. Consultations
(i) Parish Polls  A Government consultation on proposals to update aspects of the process for calling and holding parish polls was noted.
(ii) Parish Precept Referendum  An email from NALC, setting out recommended comments for parish councils to make on proposals to hold parish precept referenda, had been circulated.  The consultation had now closed on 15 January.
(iii) Parish Rural Sounding Board  An invitation to join the Parish Rural Sounding Board, an online facility set up by Rural Services Network for councils to participate in surveys on key issues for the sector, was noted.
(iv) Minerals and Waste Plan  It was reported that comments on the County Council’s draft Minerals and Waste Plan were invited by 13 March.
10. Correspondence

(i) Craven CAB A letter had been received thanking the Council for the annual contribution of £50.

(ii) White Rose Update  The January newsletter had been circulated by email for information.  It was noted that there was now a clear legal right for notices of meetings to be sent out electronically; also, a timetable for the introduction of the new Transparency Code for Smaller Authorities had been issued.

(iii) North Yorkshire Now The January newsletter had been circulated for information.
(iv) Julian Smith MP, Annual Report  The Report had been circulated for information.
(v) Craven District Council Planning Focus  The online newsletter, providing an update on progress on the Local Plan, had been circulated for information.

(vi) SELRAP A members’ meeting had been held on 12 January.

(vii) YCLA  The Craven Branch Meeting had been held on 19 January.

(viii) Chairman of CDC Fund-raising It was reported that the District Council Chairman had organised a sponsored swim challenge from January to March in aid of Lupus UK.  Posters had been displayed on the village noticeboards.
(ix) RAY  It was noted that Rural Action Yorkshire were offering free energy switch training sessions using online websites on library computers.  The sessions would be publicised on the website.  RAY had also circulated the link to an online petition to support continued funding for the ACRE network of rural councils.  The Clerk was asked to “sign” the petition on behalf of the Council.
11. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Council would be held on 25 February 2015 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  
The meeting closed at 8.10pm.
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